














R E C O R D   O F   P R O C E E D I N G S 
 

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 
THE COTTONWOOD WATER & SANITATION DISTRICT 

March 17, 2020 
at 6:30 p.m. at  

188 Inverness Drive West, Suite 150,  
Englewood, Colorado 

 
ATTENDEES 

Directors present:  Bill Thomas was at the meeting location; Steve 
Wasiecko and Linda Dillon participated by phone; Others present:  
Randy Warren, Luis Tovar, Toby Austin and Kelly Conover, Mulhern 
MRE, Inc.; Carolyn Steffl; Moses, Wittemyer, Harrison, and Woodruff, 
P.C. by phone. 
 
Upon motion by Director Wasiecko, seconded by Director Thomas and 
upon vote, the Board excused Director Bandaries. 
  

THE AGENDA  
The Board considered the proposed agenda.  Randy requested that the 
authorization of disconnects be moved under the discussion Item VI for 
billing and late fees.  Upon motion duly made by Director Wasiecko, 
seconded by Director Thomas and upon vote, unanimously carried, the 
agenda was revised and adopted. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

There was no public present. 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 The Board considered the Consent Agenda.  The Consent Agenda 

included approval of the minutes from the regular meeting held February 
18, 2020; approval of checks 21243 through 21273 listed on the check 
register, ratification of auto-payments to Xcel Energy, Century Link & 
CH2M, disclosure of potential conflicts of interest and ratification of 
Director payments on February 21, 2020. 

 
 Upon motion duly made by Director Wasiecko, seconded by Director 

Thomas, and upon vote, unanimously carried, the Consent Agenda was 
approved.  
 

DIRECTOR ITEMS 
Director Dillon continues to promote the Garden in a Box program.  An 
insert in this month’s bill included information on the program, sales 
began March 2nd. 
 



Staff continues to work on discussion points for the water conservation 
workshop with South Metro Water Supply Authority.  The evening of 
April 8th has been set.  Rather than a postcard advertisement for mailing, a 
billing insert has been provided to customers.  There has been one 
household RSVP to date.  Staff will follow the state guidelines related to 
the current virus outbreak and plan the workshop accordingly. 
 
Carolyn Steffl provided a quick update on the trash legislation that was 
recently passed.  There are delays in the legislature related to the current 
virus outbreak however the bill has been approved and is awaiting the 
Governor’s signature. 
 
Carolyn also recommended that the Board consider appointing Joshua 
Stewart to the vacant Board position.  Upon motion duly made by Director 
Wasiecko, seconded by Director Thomas and upon vote, the Board 
unanimously appointed Joshua Stewart to the vacant Board position 
subject to completion of the Conflict of Interest Statement and 
Administration of the Oath of Office. 

 
DISCUSSION/REVIEW OF DISTRICT BILLING AND LATE FEE PROCEDURES 

Randy Warren provided a memo in the Board packet reviewing billing 
procedures and timelines.  Director Thomas also generated a draft 
response to concerns regarding late fees that was addressed at the 
February meeting.  Following Board discussion and in consideration of the 
state guidelines related to the current virus outbreak, Director Wasiecko 
presented a motion to postpone disconnection of delinquent accounts in 
March.  Director Thomas seconded the motion and upon vote, the Board 
unanimously approved.  The Board will revisit this item next month to 
consider updates from staff and evolving state restrictions related to the 
current virus outbreak.   
 

MANAGER’S REPORT 
Luis Tovar updated the Board on items in the Manager’s Report and 
addressed Board questions. He updated the board on changes and 
accommodations made related to the COVID-19 virus and the state 
restrictions on social distancing and gatherings.  JWPP staffing has been 
reduced, meetings are not held at the plant, and he has reached out to 
neighboring plant operators qualified to help with the RO at the plant in 
the event of an emergency.  East Cherry Creek Valley has offered their 
operator services if needed.  Staff informed CH2 that the operators 
working at the JWPP need to avoid being in the same room to keep with 
social distancing protocol. 
 
Luis provided a map detailing the WISE project infrastructure to illustrate 
the 4 Phases of WISE; Western Pipeline, Binney Connections, DIA 
Connection and WISE Water Treatment Plant.  Luis discussed each phase 



and what is required from the WISE participants.  There is a payment due 
to the WISE Authority for Phase 2 Infrastructure (Binney Connection) in 
the amount of $1,607,155.14.  This is the District’s share of costs that are 
required to fund the project prior to startup.  Randy informed the Board 
that ½ of the costs will be requested from the CWCB loan and ½ from 
District reserves.   
 
Luis discussed protocols for District Operations related to the current virus 
outbreak and state restriction.  The District is fully equipped with 
chemicals and Operators can access SCADA remotely as needed.  
Operators will follow state protocol on social distancing.     
 

ACTION ITEMS 
The Board considered the action items listed below: 

1. Finished Water Pump Project – CH2 will complete construction 
design and specs.  Costs will be shared between ACWWA and 
CW, the District cost is $19,000. 

2. WISE Phase 2 Infrastructure – Upfront funding for the Binney 
Connection in the amount of $1,607,155.14. 

 
Upon motion duly made by Director Thomas, seconded by Director Dillon 
and upon vote, the Board unanimously approved the action items listed. 

  
REPORTS   

Dashboard – Randy Warren reviewed the Dashboard Report.  He has not 
seen any large changes related to use and the current virus outbreak.  It 
may be possible to see something next month with restaurants and hotels 
possibly closing.  As of yesterday, the second largest user, Lifetime 
Fitness temporarily closed.  Auditors are working on the District financial 
statements for 2019, and staff expects a report for review at the next 
meeting. 
 
Legal Report – Carolyn Steffl is keeping tabs on COVID-19 and the 
effects related to special districts’ policy and procedures. She discussed 
public meeting procedures and requirements, using conference calls and 
the requirements to hold entirely electronic public meetings.  The SDA is 
going to provide guidance on meeting platforms and legislation. 
   
Randy discussed the Mulhern office change; reducing in-office staff hours 
and closing temporarily to promote the health and safety of staff and 
customers.  Customer service staff will not accept in office payments for 
the next 30 days encouraging customers to pay online with a credit card or 
sign up for ACH.   

 
 



ADJOURNMENT Upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried the meeting 
was adjourned.   The next regular meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2020 
beginning at 6:30p.m. at 8334 Sandreed Circle.    

 
 
READ AND APPROVED BY THE BOARD: 
 
Date:     
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